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ETMD Board of Directors
Minutes, October 9, 2013
.
Attendance:

Marianne Goodine - Wells

Jim Bucar - ETA

Joe Yuhas - ETA

Carole Brush- ETA, Executive Director

Greg Tansley - Biddeford

Bill Reichl, VP - Scarborough

Tad Redway, President- Arundel

 ---

 - South Portland
Bob Hamblen, Secretary – Saco

Val Camire - Old Orchard Beach

---

- Kennebunk
President Redway called meeting to order at 8:40 a.m.

1. Minutes of September 11, 2013 – add ‘s’ to ‘Hobbin,’ top of p. 2. BH: move to accept, JB 2nds, all in favor.
2. Financial Report – BH: balance appears to be there, could funds be available for assisting with maintenance of recent trail damage?  GT: July to June fiscal year? TR: Yes. Kittery, Eliot, North Berwick, South Berwick, South Portland have not paid, as has been the case for some time. JB: moves to accept, JY 2nd, unanimous.
3. ETMD Priorities  
· Management Policies & Procedures 

i. Trail Maintenance & Management – Tad R: maintenance has been an issue for years. Concept has been that routine maintenance would be handled by towns. Biddeford had severe washout, OOB also around Old Cascade Road. Apparently between the bridges in Kennebunk there is a soft section. How to deal with these? Arundel removed soft material and replaced, but it’s a design problem. Seemingly the same issue now occurring in Kennebunk. Biddeford has repaired, but surface is gravel, not stone dust. GT: reads an email from Guy Casavant, Biddeford public works director, seeking partnership with ETMD to repair trail. GT: have typical section for trail? TR: will forward to you. GT: might a reclaim surface work better in problematic sections? TR: works well on Kennebunk spur trail at school. JB: are we seeking bids? TR: no, estimate for repairs, and to what extent ETMD could participate. Have asked Dan Stewart about funds from MDOT for maintenance; there are none. MEMA a possibility. JY: a reserve, available to dues paying members, could be considered. JB: so, keeping dues at current levels supports a maintenance account, and is defensible. GT: if deviating from approved design, does that require going back to DEP? TR: I would say not. It’s still impervious, or close to it. We’d generally prefer a paved surface, but as we know, Unitil does not support that. JB: so we’ll seek estimates from Biddeford, Kennebunk, Arundel and OOB for repairs. BR: but Kennebunk and Arundel are not in response to recent damages, they are a design problem. GT: will seek an estimate on repairs. 

TR: will entertain a motion that we use surplus funds to cover needed repairs. BH: so moved, subject to further discussion. JY: 2nds. GT: further discussion means waiting until November meeting? TR: good point, we need to respond sooner. Special meeting to consider? Willing to modify motion to include special meeting? JY: yes. TR: all in favor? Unanimous. 
ii. Future ET planning – Tad R

· Outreach to N Berwick, S Berwick, Eliot, Kittery, South Portland: SETA has been making efforts to the south. JY: we’ve seen enthusiasm from grassroots. Opportunities with Pratt Whitney or Hussey Seating can and should be taken advantage of. BH: ready to move toward seeking annual dues again? TR: yes. CB: will contact  South Berwick.  TR will contact Eliot, North Berwick & South Portland. BH: will contact Chris DiMatteo in Kittery. JY: should dovetail SETA and ETMD efforts – support of residents critical. 
· Unitil Co-Location strategy meeting: TR: Roger Barham not returning calls. Also, need to return call to Hobbins contact. MG: Jon Carter is waiting on this meeting.
iii. 2014 Dues Letter – TR: okay with reduced price? JB: already have agreed to that. TR: objective is to get everyone back on board. JB: moves that ETMD continues the one time reduced dues rate in order to entice towns, MG 2nds, unanimous.  
iv. RHR Smith Audit  Status --   CB: files to them last week. Once again federal funds were involved, so probably same cost as a year ago.
· Trail Management - Tad R

i. Reports from Municipalities – BR: design flaws ??, Pine Point Road and Black Point Road. $400,000 in improvements to narrow road, crosswalks, crossing lights, etc. CB: will call Dan Bacon re: bollards, if an opportunity to improve. JB: apparently town has striped the Cascade Road crossing and installed a crossing sign. GT: section from Cathedral Oaks to Rte. 112 in poor shape. Submitting an RTP grant to upgrade to bike-friendly. Would ETMD support with a letter? TR: will write a letter. CB: graffiti on fence by Hannaford in Saco. GT: ped bridge design? New bridge coming to Saco-Biddeford. Snow removal? Vehicles supported? MG: waiting on co-location agreement. TR: discussion of alternative design-build approaches? Jon would like to hear from ETMD on strategies. 
ii. Benches – Bill R.: distributes handout on recommended benches. Have had 4-5 years of use in Scarborough. Val: have had problems with Barco, plastic lumber seat warping, addressed by Barco. BR: no problems with that. JB: moves that the Heritage Cedar Recycled Plastic bench with Cast Aluminum Frame, 2nd by TR be accepted as the ET bench. Unanimous. 
iii. Events  - Carole B: a number of events over past month.   About 13 events this year. Event tomorrow in Kennebunk. Sweetser talking about an event in 2014. Have realized about $1300 in fee revenue.
4. Ongoing / Proposed Projects: 
· Scarborough –  019386.00  Bill R:
i. $150,000 .8 mi. design  update – have talked with Donald Prout, more open to the trail skirting the pond and not the CMP sub-station. PanAm seems not to be a problem. Design probably done by year’s end. Reclaimed and gravel the usual design materials, but would like to pursue pavement. HNTB working under original contract.
5. Other Business – CB: BH speaking at Oct. 24 ASCE meeting, ET walk earlier that afternoon at Kennebunk Elementary School then to Anjon’s for dinner. 
6. Next Meeting – November 13, 2013

7.  Adjourn – BH: move to adjourn at 10:25, JB 2nd, unanimous.
Respectfully submitted,

Bob Hamblen, Secretary

